
 

 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF HEAD OF THE HARBOR  

CORDWOOD PATH/CARMAN LANE  
RETAINING WALL CONTRACT 

 
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

 
PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT THE VILLAGE OF HEAD OF THE HARBOR WILL ACCEPT SEALED 
BIDS in the Office of the Village Clerk at 500 North Country Road, St. James, New York, 11718 on 
Thursday July 15, 2021 at 11:00 a.m. at which time they will be publicly opened and read aloud.  
      
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: 
 
Furnish and install various components of a new block retaining wall. 
 
Drawings and specifications may be examined and obtained at the Village Hall, between the hours of 
9:00 AM and 2:00 PM daily except Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays, on and after Thursday July 1, 
2021. 
 
All Bidders must obtain a set of Contract-Bid Documents. A fee of $50.00 is required for each set of 
Contract-Bid Documents. Checks are to be made payable to the Inc. Village of Head of The Harbor. This 
deposit is non-refundable. 

 
Each proposal must be accompanied by a bid bond in the amount of $500.00. The Bidder to whom the 
Village proposes to award the Contract will be required to furnish performance and payment bonds and 
the necessary insurance certificates as prescribed in the General Conditions and the Supplementary 
Conditions upon the execution of the Agreement. Bidders are required to execute a non-collusive bidding 
certification required by Section 103-d of the General Municipal Law of the State of New York.   
 
The attention of Bidders is particularly called to the requirements as to the conditions of employment to 
be observed and the minimum wage to be paid under the contracts and Federal and State prevailing 
wage rates.  
 
The Village reserves the right to reject any or all of the Bids received, to re-advertise for Bids, to abandon 
the project, to waive any or all informalities in any Bid received and to accept any proposal which the 
Village decides to be for the best interest of the Village. 
      
 

       BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
       VILLAGE OF HEAD OF THE HARBOR 

       Margaret O'Keefe, Village Administrator/Clerk 
       Dated: July 1, 2021

 


